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Excerpts from “B’Yizre’el” No. 1959 10/7/2020

MAZAL TOV to Einav and Itai on their wedding. To Haim Nagar, to Einav’s family, to Liran and Harel Penn, to Stav and Nadav. Wishing you all happiness and joy.
RACHEL ARAVA: Candidate for the position of Head of Human Resources. Rachel is from Kibbutz Gazit. Rachel is grateful to the nominations committee for the chance to be selected for this position and to take part in the kind of community that she believes in. Rachel has held the position of head of human resources in kibbutz for 12 years. Her nomination will be put forward at the general meeting on Monday.

FROM THE CORONA TEAM: 
The dining room will revert to the TAKE AWAY style, without the possibility of eating there. The dining room will be open for taking food as follows:        Mornings    7:00 – 9:00        Lunch       11:30 – 15:30
                      Evenings – Sundays and Wednesdays  18:00 – 19:00
Those on duty will be there in the evening with one of the kitchen staff.
Gym: Closed
The Sick and the Isolated: The rooms at the Partnership House and two other houses have been made available for those who are ill or need to be isolated. 
We hope that despite the second wave of the corona virus, we will be able to continue with the activities we returned to after the first wave.
We remind people not to be in public places if they have temperature or do not feel well. Dotan / Liran / Yifat are to be informed if there is any doubt about symptoms or isolation. If you are in isolation please contact Liora Kamillian as to laundry. The committees, the general meeting, the mazkirut are continuing to function but in the format of Zoom. 

From the AUDIT COMMITTEE
The Vehicle Branch: The report is usually presented at the general meeting but since there are no general meetings, those who are interested in seeing the report, can ask a member of the auditing committee to see it.
The Bookkeeping Branch: The report has been completed - those who are interested in seeing the report, can ask a member of the auditing committee to see it.
Security Committee: The report has not been completed. 
The Auditing committee will complete its term in September so it will only take on “small” subjects for auditing. 
Please contact us on any matter or query.                                                       Talia Arad, Reuven Yankelovitch, and Shoshana Mittelberg.

MAZKIRUT MEETING 5/7/2020
1. Information
· Nir Bauer raised the question of “what is the function of the mazkirut during the corona crisis?” and /or should “Tzachi” take its place? The questions were discussed and it was decided to form a team with representatives from the culture committee and “Tzachi” together with Nir Bauer to discuss this matter.
· A question was raised as to how the “initiative projects” are faring in these times. Shlomo Cohen asked to check out the situation and will report to the mazkirut. It was decided that Ran Lilach and Neta Broadhurst (in charge of the projects) will also present a report.
2. Organizational Structure of the Kibbutz
The principals and the details of this new organizational structure were presented by Shimon Zelas and Orli Ram (consultant).The reasons for this change, the challenges, the advantages were presented and discussed. Suggestions were made and after changes have been made the whole subject will be brought to the mazkirut and to the public. 

ROBIN OGEN –( “mashakit”) REPORTS:
· Building and Housing: The new neighborhood is coming along nicely, together with the infra structure team and the new architect.
Many projects are underway: the new rugby field, renovation of the upper “rakevet “ building as rooms for the teenagers, renovation of temporary housing for people undergoing renovations in the Nof neighborhood and as part of the housing committee’s plans.
· The Food Branch: This branch headed by Itzuk Shachter and his team have had to face many challenges which keep changing all the time. They have coped with these challenges extremely well for which we are all very grateful. Keep up the good work.
· Renovation of the Dining Room and the Kitchen: We are renewing the idea and continuing to look for an architect/designer for the project.
· Renovation of the Kol Bo: It is thought to keep the Kol Bo in the same building/area of the dining room so it seems advisable to combine these renovations with those of the dining room.
· The Public Buildings Team: They have met and are looking for solutions for the present and in the long run. They are also working on listing criteria for the use of public buildings, by the end of the year  as  requested by the mazkirut.
· Discussions on deciding on a key to profit allocation are underway.
· Our Cemetery: Together with Nitza’s son, Shai Halevi who is a landscape architect, we are planning to improve the infra structure, the paths and slopes at the cemetery.  In the next stage improve the gardens. The contact person for this project is Sigal Perling.
· Recreational Activities: Gazit Baran-Levi has agreed to take upon herself the organization of activities on the kibbutz. At this stage they are collecting data on what is happening in the field and what the needs are in order to define an organized approach to the subject. 
· Head of the Human Resources will be decided on in the next general meeting. We wish her and ourselves success in her new position.

MANPOWER UPDATE
Zimra requested that we find a replacement for her as editor of B’Yizre’el. No pensioner applied for the position but Zohar Asaf did. We find Zohar to be a suitable candidate and have given her the position as a part time job 
( 40% - 50% of a full time schedule). Zohar has already started working with Zimra – We wish her every success in this new position. 
If a suitable pensioner applies for this position Zohar will hand it over to her/him.
Zohar is also in charge of manning the entrance to the dining room during the corona crisis as well as replacing Esther Epstein with transporting people to and from Afula.  From Sundays to Thursdays she leaves the clinic at 8:30 and when necessary also at 11:30. If you need the noon transportation you should contact her in advance, preferably by WhatsApp. In the meantime Zohar is looking for work in her field of organizing trips for senior citizens and people with special needs.
Yifat Assaf was not involved in Zohar’s appointment since they are family. 
We thank Zohar for her willingness to help out in many kinds of situations and for her concern for the good of the community.

A DOUBLE APOLOGY to Limor Griman whose name was accidentally left off the list of candidates for public representatives on the education council while Sarit Laviv’s name was included when she asked for it to be removed. 
Secondly in the summary of the mazkirut meeting with the Studies committee her name was also left out even though she was present as a representative of the Studies committee.

FROM THE KOL BO
We in the Kol Bo are doing our best to provide good service and uphold all the regulations in these difficult times. Unfortunately, some people have reacted rudely when asked to comply to the regulations, with cynical comments. It is difficult to sit there and hear complaints and rude remarks.
We need to protect the safety of the workers in the Kol Bo and the people who use its services otherwise the Kol Bo may be closed. Please understand our position and respect our service.

FROM THE CLINIC  - Before you come to the clinic 
+ Wear a mask, disinfect your hands and keep your distance.
+ In cases of illness – temperature, breathing difficulties - call the clinic before you come.
+ Pick up your medications from Yifat’s window.
 + It’s preferable to consult with the nurse/doctor by phone.
Thank you for your cooperation. 

WHAT’S NEW IN THE LIBRARY?
New books have been added and you are invited to come and see.
The teenage section has been reorganized and now the books are attractively displayed and easy to find. There is a travel / flight book section, books that are fun to read section. 
With the summer holidays children are coming to the library in the mornings. Story time for toddlers has been reintroduced, activities for children have been organized. Sarit Levav organized a “escape room” in the library. It’s wonderful to see the library come to life with activities from morning to evening. 
When coming to the library please wear a mask and disinfect your hands before handling the books.

SAVE THE DATE
72ND ANNIVERSARY OF THE KIBBUTZ
7 – 8 AUGUST
(Keep Your Fingers Crossed)
Dorit Fink,Dotan Savir, Danit Kirshberg, Tal Darom, Nitzan Veinreich, Anat Friedman, Shimrit Tzafdia, Adi Ilan Goldstein, Tamir Blass 

English is Fun   -   with Rahel

It was a quiet Monday morning in September 2053, when John awoke  with a need to go to the bathroom:  to John this wasn't any ordinary day.

This is the day he would open the last package of toilet paper his parents bought in 2020

DISORDER IN THE COURT
Great Fractured Moments in Courtroom History:

DA:  In August, you were again convicted of a federal offence, correct?  And you were trying to steal a railroad?

Defendant:  That's what they said.

DA:  Were you trying to steal a railroad?

Defendant:  About the only thing I would be stealing would be the tracks of the train.  I didn't have a truck big enough to haul the railroad off.

DA:  So what did you end up stealing?

Defendant:  The tracks.

Question:  Now concerning this Don Pedrito Jramillo Shrine in Falfurias, Texas, what is the significance of this shrine in that community?

Answer:  In our case, we would ask it to help us cross over the border with this marijuana on this deal.   I would light a candle.  That's the best I can do sir.

Question:  First of all, I need to ask you if you understand what a jury is, just as you have had in this case.  Do you understand what a jury trial is?

Defendant:  Yeah, a jury trial is twelve ignorant people that is illiterate of the law.

Police Report:
I observed the defendant driving without headlights on.  The defendant's vehicle was swaying from westbound curb land to eastbound.  As defendant's vehicle passed, I observed defendant with a large dog helping defendant drive (dog had front paws on steering wheel, possible trying to save its own life). 

Upon stopping defendant's vehicle, defendant began yelling, "F--- Skippy (the dog).  You really got me f---this time." 
Skippy had no statement.
Defendant's statement to the police:
I was at home. Then other people came and started talking crazy, and I got mad.  I might have hit somebody, but it was a nice little skinny dude.  I hear the guy who got beaten up was a fat dude.  I did not hit any fat dudes, only a skinny little dude.  I was at the beach eating barbecued ribs when this whole thing happened.

						………………..more next week





 
  
 
  


  

								

















						
				


































						
				





































  














     





 
 












